










 

City of Long Beach Memorandum 

Working Together to Serve 

Date:  February 1, 2019 

  

To:  Civil Service Commission 

  

From: Stanley Wang, Personnel Analyst 

  

Subject: REQUEST TO FILE LATE APPLICATIONS FOR CUSTOMER SERVICE 

REPRESENTATIVE – JOSELINE MIRANDA GUTIERREZ, LAURA LOZANO 
BARBOZA, AND RAMON TORRES     

 
Correspondence was received from Joseline Miranda Gutierrez, Laura Lozano 

Barboza, and Ramon Torres requesting the Civil Service Commission’s approval to 
file late applications for the Customer Service Representative (CSR) examination.  
Correspondence was also received from Karen Owens, Administrator for the 
Community Relations Division of the Police Department, on January 29, 2019 
requesting late applications for CSR. The facts are presented below for your 
consideration. 
 
Facts for Consideration: 

• On October 8, 2018, the Police Department submitted requests for 
provisional appointments to the Civil Service Department for the CSR 
examination. 

• On October 12, 2018, due to the Police Department’s need for provisional 
CSR’s and the expected recruitment timeline to establish an eligible list for 
CSR, Stanley Wang (“Staff”) submitted a staff report to the Civil Service 
Commission for the October 17, 2018 agenda recommending approval of 
the Police Department’s request for provisional CSR’s. 

• On  November 28, 2018, staff received Provisional Appointment Statement 
of Conditions forms from the Police Department signed by Joseline Miranda 
Gutierrez, Laura Lozano Barboza, and Ramon Torres. 

• On November 29, 2018, staff informed the Police Department via email that 
the three (3) provisional applications and appointments had been approved, 
and that the items would be placed on the Consent Calendar for the 
December 5, 2018 agenda. 

• On November 29, 2018, staff sent emails to the three (3) provisional 
appointees advising of the terms of their provisional appointments, and that 
they would need to apply for the Customer Service Representative 
recruitment in order to be considered for a classified Customer Service 
Representative position. 

• On December 14, 2018, the Customer Service Representative bulletin 
closed for filing. No applications were received from the three provisional 
appointments prior to the application deadline. 

• The Civil Service Department sends out weekly updates regarding current 
and upcoming job opportunities via email communication to City Department  
 



 
staff, including the Police Department. Each department is encouraged to 
share these job bulletin updates to employees to remain informed of current 
and upcoming job opportunities. Specifically, the Customer Service 
Representative position was listed on the upcoming job opportunities 
beginning on October 12, 2018, with specific dates of the actual filing period 
being provided on the November 23, 2018 and November 30, 2018 
upcoming job opportunities, as well as the December 7, 2018 current job 
opportunities update. 

• This request falls under Civil Service Commission Policy 1.05, which states 
that the Civil Service Commission may consider late applications due to a 
death of an immediate family member, a catastrophic natural disaster, or an 
error by Civil Service Department staff. Staff has determined that the Police 
Department’s request for filing late applications does not meet the criteria 
outlined in Civil Service Policy 1.05. 

 
Additional Circumstances to Consider: 

• On October 3, 2018, staff held the Subject Matter Expert meeting with user 
departments of Customer Service Representative, including the Police 
Department, to update the job bulletin and discuss the examination process. 

• The Customer Service Representative bulletin was pre-posted from 
November 30, 2018 to December 9, 2018. Online applications were 
accepted beginning on December 10, 2018 through December 14, 2018. 

• The provisional appointments were approved by the Civil Service 
Commission on December 5, 2018, which was during the pre-posting period 
of the Customer Service Representative bulletin, with applications being 
accepted the following week. This resulted in a short turnaround period for 
the provisional appointments to submit applications for the recruitment. 

• Due to the transition from paper to online applications for provisional 
appointees, the Civil Service Department is still in the process of reviewing 
internal practices in order to determine a system for online job interest cards. 

• Testing has not yet taken place for the Customer Service Representative 
recruitment. Civil Service staff would be able to accommodate the three 
provisional appointees, should they be approved to file late applications, 
without impacting the recruitment timeline. 
 

Recommendation: 

• Staff has no recommendation regarding the Police Department’s request. 
 
The Police Department has been informed that this request is on today’s agenda 
and the possibility of allowing submission of late applications for the three 
provisional appointees will be pending the Commission’s approval. If the request 
is approved, staff will set up a process to allow Joseline Miranda Gutierrez, Laura 
Lozano Barboza, and Ramon Torres to submit online applications for Customer 
Service Representative.  
 
Additionally, representatives from the Police Department have been notified of 
this request, and are present to answer any questions from the Commission. 
 
SW: REQUEST TO FILE LATE APPLICATIONS (CSR) 

 
 




